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 Action  Text: 

Leonardo Simpkins, 1328 SW 5th Street, asked what part of the City will the 
improvements take place. Director of Electric Utility Doug Peebles explained the 
improvements would be City-wide. 

There being no further discussion the motion carried by roll call vote.

 Notes:  

Council President Mansfield, Council Member Bethea Sr, Pro Tem 
Dreyer, Council Member Musleh, and Council Member Hilty Sr

5Aye:
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Text of Legislative File 2023-0480

Submitted By: Lisa M. Crouthamel

Presentation By: Doug Peebles

..end
Department: Electric Utility
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION (Motion Ready):

Approve a two-year contract with Bellmore Enterprises, Inc. for underground boring and conduit 
installation services not to exceed $1,000,000

..end
 
OCALA’S RELEVANT STRATEGIC GOALS: 
Operational Excellence, Quality of Place
 
PROOF OF PUBLICATION: 
Bid released to public: October 18, 2022

BACKGROUND: 
Ocala Electric Utility (“OEU”) utilizes contractors to perform underground boring services for the 
installation of electrical conduit.  As part of the OEU’s construction program for the installation of new 
underground primary and secondary cables and for the replacement of failing cables, underground 
directional boring services are needed to install new conduit systems.

FINDINGS AND CONCLUSIONS: 
On October 18, 2022, the City issued its Invitation to Bid (“ITB”) No. ELE/220774 for boring and conduit 
installation services.  Two (2) bids were received on November 9, 2022, with Bellmore Enterprises, Inc., 
as the lowest responsive bid. Bid results are shown below:
 
Bid pricing was solicited based on an estimated quantity of conduit in various sizes that would be used on 
an annual basis. The contract for underground boring and conduit installation services is for a two-year 
term, with two (2) optional one-year renewals.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Funding for boring services is included in individual projects and impacts multiple accounts in the FY23 
approved budget.

PROCUREMENT REVIEW: 
These goods and services were procured in compliance with the City’s Procurement Policy. 

LEGAL REVIEW: 
This Agreement will be reviewed and approved for form and legality by City Attorney, William E. Sexton.

ALTERNATIVE: 
· Approve with Changes
· Table
· Deny
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